
































e The only portion of non-conformance is the height of the actual guard at the
south edge of the deck itself that is above the entry to the garage for safety
reasons and the garage itself fully conforms to the building height; and,

s The proposal is under area overall so the project is actually underbuilt for this
site.

In response to a question from the Board, the applicant advised that that there is a
limited amount of driveway length to achieve an elevation gain from the lower street
access point so the garage can be out of the ground. The driveway can only follow
the rising ground level but it keeps on rising beyond and the garage floor level
cannot get high enough to meet the regulations in full. In addition, if there is to be
an area of level ground at the top of this drive for a visitor to safely park and exit
their vehicle the garage is further forced below grade as the ramp length is reduced
by this area.

In response to a question from the Board, the applicant advised that the one
neighbour that spoke in opposition lives across the ravine and would not be
affected by the variance.

Discussion

Mr. Lee Gavel spoke in support of the application, noting that the topography
creates the hardship.

Mr. Neville York spoke in support of the application, stating that the hardship stems
from the Slope Hazard Area. He also acknowledged that many neighbours spoke
in support.

Ms. Laura Lee Richard spoke in support of the application.

The Vice-Chair spoke in support of the application, noting that the hardship is due
to the topography and landscape of the site; however, opined that the buiiding
depth could be built out.

The Chair spoke in support of the application, noting that he struggles with the
building depth. Location of the trees that have to be maintained on the Bivd. is a
hardship and the topography is a hardship. Relatively minor variance.

MOVED by Laura Lee Richard

SECONDED by Lee Gavel

THAT Board of Variance Application BOV2021-000009 3647 Sunnycrest Drive
presented at the June 17, 2021 Board of Variance meeting is APPROVED as
follows:
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CARRIED
3. CORRESPONDENCE
Nil
4. NEXT MEETING

The next regular meeting of the Board of Variance is scheduled for Thursday, July 15,
2021.

5. ANY OTHER BUSINESS

The Board thanked staff for providing the members with a consideration sheet to help
when considering undue hardship. Staff advised that standardized language of the motion
and names of the applicant and notified individuals will be provided prior to the meetings
to help identify individuals.

In response to a question from the Board, staff advised that the July meeting will be held
virtually. Staff will report back on how meetings will be held in the fall.

In response to a question from the Board, staff advised that the Board cannot diverge
from the District's Environmental Protection and Preservation Bylaw and that the
District's Environment Department follows the Provincial guidelines. It was further noted
that staff are looking at ways to inform the Board whether or not the Corporation
supports the variance and to advise or guide the Board in a non-bias manner.

6. ADJOURNMENT
MOVED by James Paul

SECONDED by Guy Akester
THAT the June 17, 2021 Board of Variance Meeting is adjourned at 7:19 p.m.
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Chai Committee Clerk
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